## Ocean Shores UMC October News

557 Pt. Brown Ave. Ocean Shores, WA Office Phone: (360) 289-0201 Email: oceanshoresumc@yahoo.com

### **Pastoral Care**

If you or yours are seeking pastoral support, please get in touch with Rooe Simpson (Days (360) 589-8494) or Barbara White (Nights (253) 509-4233. Informal arrangements have been made, formal ones are pending.

### **Leaders On Call Meeting**

On Tuesday, October 4th at 5:15 pm the church leaders will Zoom with the District Superintendant about a new pastor. For more information, call Rooe Simpson.

#### **Potlucks**

Bob Hadman will organize after church potlucks starting October 16th for the 3rd Sundays. If interested in helping call Bob at: (360) 209-9234

## **Worship Chair**

Our new Worship Chair is Dale Swindler. The Worship Chair assists the Pastor with Sunday services and Communion.

## **Prayer Chain**

We are looking into options for restarting the prayer chain, a list of people willing to call each other and pray for whoever needs prayer.

# **Update**

Ruth and Gerry Dixon will be moving in with their daughter near Harper's Ferry, West Virginia. They are in the process of getting ready to move. They would love to hear from you. If you need their phone number or address, talk to Anne Westlund: (360) 986-4201.